January 31, 2018

Mr Christophe De Kepper
Director General

International Olympic Committee
1007 Lausanne, Switzerland

Dear Mr De Kepper,

As | have been appointed as the AIBA Executive Vice President to be responsible for AIBA's new governance
structuring plan entitled “New Foundation Plan”, and continuous communications with the IOC on both
Governance and Sports related issues, | am pleased to send to you the attached Report detailing the steps
AIBA has taken and continues to take in the areas of governance, management, finance and sporting integrity.

As | am sure you will understand, AIBA is going through a significant transition phase at this time, and | can
assure you that we are working extremely hard and taking every necessary step to ensure that the failures of
the past are not repeated.

In addition to the attached Report, we have also issued an internal document that reflects the recent events
that have taken place within AIBA. We feel that this document is highly valuable and acts as a powerful
background to ensure that the progress we make is sufficiently focused. Should you wish to receive such
document, please let me know and | will be happy to provide it to you.

As we begin our new era of transparency and openness towards our members and the boxing community as a
whole, it was also our intention to make the attached Report public, for all to see. It is very important to us
that all our stakeholders witness that we are striving to take positive steps to ensure a sustainable,
progressive future, and have made a substantial break from the past. Should you object to the publication of
this Report, please let me know at your earliest convenience.

In the spirit of fresh starts, | would also like to make a humble request to the I0C Executive Board and ask that
it refrains from taking any final decision until after the AIBA Executive Committee meeting in July, at which
time the recommended measures following the full organizational review will be approved.

A strong ambition of ours is to work very closely with the I0C to ensure that our development is efficient and

effective, and | therefore look forward to hearing from you regarding the above and the attached.

Sincerely yours

e,

Franco Falcinelli
Executive Vice President

Attachment: AIBA Report to 10C
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